
 
 

Public Works Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: November 12, 2024 

Agenda Item: Task Order 24-10 Starin Road Wet Basin   

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what, when, where, why) 

The City has submitted an Intent to Apply for Clean Water Funds for this project.  We will not find out our 

ranking until sometime in January 2025.  If the project ranks high enough to receive funding, final plans 

need to be sent in by September 30, 2025.  In anticipation of receiving funding, staff would like to get the 

survey work done yet this year so design could commence as soon as possible after the rankings are 

released.  This Task Order is for services to survey and produce a topographical survey of the area.  This 

Task Order would be amended in the future to include design of the wet basin, submittal of a facilities plan 

(required by March 31, 2025) and submittal of Clean Water Fund financial assistance application (due by 

September 30, 2025), if the project ranks high enough. 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

Staff received approval from Council in March 2024 to apply for a DNR Construction Grant for this project.  
The Park & Recreation Board approved the location of the underground basin at their November 2023 
meeting. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

The estimated cost, based on an hourly rate basis plus expenses, is not to exceed $17,400.  This project 
was added to the 2025 CIP budget.   

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff’s recommendation is to recommend approval to the full Council. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Task Order Starin Road Underground Wet Detention Basin 
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